January - March 2023
Dear Praying Friends and Family,

Greetings in the lovely name of our Lord Jesus Christ. | hope this letter finds you all well in the Lord,
enjoying His presence, His Book and His blessings. The year 2023 began with the usual tax preparation.
Daunting as it is, this year’s tax prep had the added blessing of documenting all the channels through which
funds were sent to Ukraine for those suffering from this war. It was humbling to see the generosity of our
supporters who gave to provide Bibles, literature, food, clothing, medical supplies, surgeries, and various
needs for our military friends fighting in the war with Russia.

Ukraine Update: The past three winter months have been a time of just surviving day by day, dealing with
shortages, power outages, curfews, sirens, and shelling. Our church in Ukraine is still standing strong. The
church’s services continue each week, and they do what they can to minister to those affected by the war.
There has been renewed planning to transport aid to those in the city of Micholaev. Please pray for their
safety. In addition, please continue to pray for the eight men connected to our church who are fighting in the
war. Two of them are located in Bakhmut, where it is reported that life expectancy is about four hours in the
hottest part.

People Projects: As witnesses for Christ, our mission is to sow and water, while God gives the increase

(1 Cor. 3:6-8). Sometimes it is our privilege to pick ripe fruit where others have labored before us and give a
glowing report of a soul saved. Then there are other times where we sow the seed and tend to the sapling
wondering if it will ever bear fruit. This could take years until the glorious moment arrives when they bow their
hearts in faith calling on the name of the Lord for salvation! What a relief! After salvation, however, there is
yet another time of travail on the part of the soul winner...to see Christ formed in them (Gal. 4:19). This could
also take years and requires from us an equal investment of time, prayers, energy, and nerves(!).

| have three “people projects” to report on that the Lord has graciously allowed us to tend to over the
years. First, we have a young lady in our church named Vladyslava who has been a faithful part of our
ministry since 2017. Her mother, Oksana, led her to Christ and is still faithfully serving in our church in
Ukraine. With her husband fighting in the war, Oksana has recently taken on herself the ministry of
intercessory prayer. Vladyslava had a terrible time getting to safety when the war broke out. She was in Kiev
when a rocket hit a building next to her dormitory. After a long, hard journey she ended up in Alberta,
Canada. We kept in contact with her and learned that she needed help. Thank God, we were able to
sponsor her into the USA and she is now living with us while we finish our furlough. Please pray for her as
she seeks God’s perfect will for her life and as she grows “till Christ be formed” in her.

Another “people project” is a young man named Sergei. He was our neighbor in Rozdilna, Ukraine. He
was the best friend of my two sons, Benjamin and Samuel. It was a blast watching their antics during
boyhood!

(Continued on the other side...)
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It was even greater to watch him get saved and become zealous for the Lord. When the war with Russia
began, Sergei was working in Poland where he led a young woman to Christ and married her. Then an
opportunity came open for him to relocate to Canada. He contacted us asking where there was a good Bible
believing church and we gave him Missionary Gabe Cochran’s contact info. What a blessing it was when
Brother Cochran sent me a picture of them after their meeting at the airport. It is a great comfort knowing that
he is in a church with a pastor like Brother Cochran where they can continue to grow “till Christ be formed” in
them.

The third “people project” is none other than my own half-brother, Micah (Nathan) Rue. | wrote about him
and his salvation experience in our January-February 2021 prayer letter. After Nathan’s salvation, we were
put in contact with another missionary in Peru named Marko Lyndsey who helped him in many ways. |
looked into Nathan’s legal problems and began a conversation with the embassy in Peru. Over the past year,
| watched Nathan grow in the Lord. He finally agreed to come home and surrendered to the truth that the
Lord was in charge and would give him grace to deal with whatever prison sentence was waiting for him.
Brother David Drake, upon hearing of Nathan’s situation, donated the money needed for the plane ticket
home. Nathan was immediately taken into custody upon his arrival and was extradited to NJ after about two
weeks. At his hearing the judge dropped all the charges after seeing that Nathan had over 50 successful
missions! | had worked on helping him get home for over five years and the day finally came! Nathan was
dependent on me, but | needed help. | prayed and decided to call Pastor Mike Veach in Staten Island who
was close enough to get to him. He and his church rallied around Nathan and helped him in so many ways.
Today, Nathan is in the VA hospital in NY, where he is enrolled in several programs. They have already
determined that he is going to get 100% disability and they are helping him with his bouquet of alphabet
issues (PTSD, etc...). He plans to stay close to the church there in Staten Island after he finishes his
treatment. Please pray for Nathan, that Christ will continue to be formed in him (Gal. 4:19).

If you take a step back and look at these three souls for whom our Lord Jesus Christ died it will amaze
you of the Lord’s power, grace, omniscience, and omnipresence, working in and through His body, the
church, to get His children where He wants them to be for His glory! Glory be to God! Be patient with your
own “people projects.”

Rue Crew Review: The Lord has been very gracious and faithful to us during our time on the road during the
winter months. Our travels were mainly in Ohio, Kentucky, and Tennessee with a trip to New York added in.
Naomi, Joseph, Samuel, and | enjoyed birthdays stateside with family. My son, Samuel, is now engaged to
Susanna Napier, with the date set for July 1, 2023. Our son, Benjamin and his wife Faith celebrated their first
wedding anniversary. Another special, quiet celebration for me is February 18, the day that Jesus Christ
changed my life forever! It is hard to believe that | met Him 34 years ago, when Jesus passed by my way!

Please continue to pray for us as we finish updating our supporting churches and take a few meetings by
special invitation. Please pray for God’s direction and guidance as to when and where to return to Ukraine.
In the meantime, we are busy and trying to get the medical attention needed to continue to heal and be
strengthened for our next round. May the Lord richly bless you in every way.

That Ukraine May Know Him,

T
Christopher Rue
Phil. 3:10



